

TELEPHONE: (304) 558-3596 (304) 558-3728 FAX (304) 558-3666

STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EXAMINERS FOR REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL NURSES 101 Dee Drive Charleston, WV 25311-1620

September 20, 2001

The Honorable Joe Manchin III Secretary of State Building 1, Suite 157-K 1900 Kanawha Blvd., East Charleston, WV 25305-0770

Dear Mr. Manchin:

By this letter, the West Virginia Board of Examiners for Registered Professional Nurses is withdrawing the previous rule filed with your office on May 8, 2001, entitled "Disciplinary Action" found in Title 19, Series 9 of the West Virginia Code of State Rules.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

For the Board,

Laura S. Rhodes, MSN, RN

Executive Secretary

xc: File

ZOOI SEP ZU P 2: 08
SECRETARY DE IREGINIA